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05/13/24 Outrageous parking accommodations. There should be
at least 45 parking spaces. At least one per bedroom + some extra
for guest and service person parking. You are not going to force
people to use the public transportation that is perceived by most to
be unsafe and impractical. You must be healthy and capable to
use public transportation, and a large percentage of the population
1s not. I'd like to hear your response, and not just that some
legislature passed a law. This city and this community is not ready
and not able to provide reasonable public transportation to its
residents. Taking away driving lanes won't make it happen either.
Mostly the poor will take public transportation because they have
no choice. So, if what you want is a city of poor so that your
public transportation vehicles are full, will you give those poor
the money to be able to pay for their housing? The fact is that at
this time those that take public transportation cannot afford the
housing that private enterprise can profitably build. I appreciate
the attempt of government to solve societies problems, but trying
to solve one problem while causing another is not progress.
Thanks for listening. - LDM



